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Emily M. Farah 411 Seventh Avenue                 Tel: 412-393-6431 
Counsel, Regulatory                     Mail Drop 15-7        Email: efarah@duqlight.com 

 Pittsburgh, PA 15219  
 
 

April 20, 2022 
 

Via Electronic Filing 
 
Rosemary Chiavetta, Secretary 
Pennsylvania Public Utility Commission 
Keystone Bldg. 2nd Floor W 
400 N. Street 
Harrisburg, PA 17120 
 
RE:  Petition to Temporarily Increase Hardship Fund Grants for Duquesne 

Light Company’s Eligible Customers 
Docket No. P-2022-3031621 
Docket No. M-2019-3008227 
Docket No. R-2021-3024750 

 
Dear Secretary Chiavetta: 
 

On March 28, 2022, Duquesne Light Company (“Company” or “Duquesne Light”) filed a 
Letter Petition with the Pennsylvania Public Utility Commission (“Commission”) requesting that 
its Universal Service and Energy Conservation Plan (“USECP”) Hardship Fund be temporarily 
amended to better assist eligible customers recovering from the impacts of the COVID-19 
pandemic in 2022 and 2023.  
 

At the request of Commission staff, the Company hereby files this letter to clarify the 
above-referenced Letter Petition.  To be clear, the Company’s proposed eligibility and grant 
increases for the Hardship Fund would be effective immediately upon Commission approval and 
end on January 1, 2024.  In the unlikely event that the Hardship Fund dollars are not exhausted by 
January 1, 2024, unused dollars will be rolled over for use through the end of the 2024 Hardship 
Fund program year, which ends on September 30, 2024. 

 
Duquesne Light has discussed the foregoing with the Office of Consumer Advocate 

(“OCA”), and the Coalition for Affordable Utility Service and Energy Efficiency (“CAUSE-PA”).  
The OCA and CAUSE-PA have authorized the Company to state that they do not oppose this 
proposal. An electronic copy of this document has been served upon the OCA and CAUSE-PA as 
indicated in the enclosed Certificate of Service.  
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Please contact me with any questions, comments, or concerns. 
  
        Respectfully, 
 
 
 
        Emily M. Farah 
        Duquesne Light Company 
        Counsel, Regulatory  
 
cc: Certificate of Service 



CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE 
 

 I hereby certify that a true and correct copy of the foregoing has been served upon the 
following persons, in the manner indicated, in accordance with the requirements of 52 Pa. Code 
§ 1.54 (relating to service by a participant): 
 

Via Electronic Mailing Only 
 

Scott B. Granger, Esquire  
Richard Kanaskie, Esquire 
Bureau of Investigation and Enforcement 
Commonwealth Keystone Building  
400 North Street, 2nd Floor West 
Harrisburg, PA 17105-3265  
sgranger@pa.gov 
rkanaskie@pa.gov 
 
Sharon E. Webb 
Assistant Small Business Advocate 
Office of Small Business Advocate 
555 Walnut Street, 1st Floor 
Harrisburg, PA 17101 
swebb@pa.gov 
 

Ria M. Pereira, Esquire 
Elizabeth R. Marx, Esquire 
John Sweet, Esquire  
Lauren N. Berman, Esquire 
Pennsylvania Utility Law Project  
118 Locust Street  
Harrisburg, PA 17101-1414 
PULP@pautilitylawproject.org 

 
 

 
Robert D. Knecht 
Industrial Economics Incorporated 
2067 Massachusetts Avenue 
Cambridge, MA 02140 
rdk@indecon.com 

 
Joseph L. Vullo, Esquire 
1460 Wyoming Avenue 
Forty Fort, PA 
jlvullo@bvrrlaw.com 
 

Christy M. Appleby, Esq. 
David T. Evrard, Esq. 
Aron J. Beatty, Esq. 
Office of Consumer Advocate  
555 Walnut Street 
Forum Place, 5th Floor 
Harrisburg, PA 17101-1923 
cappleby@paoca.org 
devrard@paoca.org 
abeatty@paoca.org 
OCADuquesne2021@paoca.org 
 

 
Mark C. Szybist 
Natural Resources Defense Council  
1152 15th Street NW, Suite 300 
Washington, DC 20005 
mszybist@nrdc.org 

 
 
 

 
Andrew J. Karas 
Fair Shake Environmental Legal Services  
600 Superior Ave. East, Suite 1300 
Cleveland, OH 44114 
akaras@fairshake-els.org 
 
 
 
 



Derrick Price Williamson 
Barry A. Naum 
SPILMAN THOMAS & BATTLE, 
PLLC 
1100 Bent Creek Boulevard, Suite 101 
Mechanicsburg, PA 17050 
dwilliamson@spilmanlaw.com 
bnaum@spilmanlaw.com 
 

James M. Van Nostrand 
Keyes & Fox LLP 
275 Orchard Drive 
Pittsburgh, PA 15228 
jvannostrand@keyesfox.com 
 
Scott F. Dunbar 
Keyes & Fox LLP 
1580 Lincoln St., Suite 1105 
Denver, CO 80203 
sdunbar@keyesfox.com 
 

Karen O. Moury, Esquire 
Eckert Seamans Cherin & Mellott, LLC 
213 Market St., 8th Floor 
Harrisburg, PA 17101 
kmoury@eckertseamans.com 

Lauren M. Burge, Esquire 
Eckert Seamans Cherin & Mellott, LLC 
600 Grant St., 44th Floor 
Pittsburgh, PA 15219 
lburge@eckertseamans.com 

 
Michael Turzai, Esquire 
General Counsel and Vice President 
Peoples Natural Gas Company LLC 
375 North Shore Drive  
Pittsburgh, PA 15212 
Michael.Turzai@peoples-gas.com 

 
 Bureau of Audits 
Pennsylvania Public Utility Commission 
Barbara Sidor 
Commonwealth Keystone Building 
400 North Street, 3rd Floor East 
Harrisburg, PA  17120 
bsidor@pa.gov 

 
 
John F. Povilaitis 
Alan M. Seltzer 
409 North Second Street, Suite 500 
Harrisburg, PA 17101 
john.povilaitis@bipc.com 
alan.seltzer@bipc.com 

 
Robert A. Eberle, Esq. 
Amanda B. Bundick, Esq. 
Eberle & Bundick, LLC 
P.O. Box 44290 
Pittsburgh, PA 15205 
bob@eblaborlaw.com 
amanda@eblaborlaw.com 
 

 
 
Date: April 20, 2022 
 

  
 
_________________________________ 
Emily M. Farah 
Duquesne Light Company 
411 Seventh Avenue, 15-7 
Pittsburgh, PA 15219 
Phone: 412-393-6431 
Email: efarah@duqlight.com 

 


